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Often in communication with our membership we are urged to be a voice in our society when expressing our views about matters in our province, in our nation and internationally - especially when these issues clash with our Catholic beliefs. We must be a unified voice for in doing so we have more power to change what has gone astray. Also we need to be informed voices which strengthen our cause. This we witnessed recently with influencing the vote on dying with dignity and also the claw back of the new Health curriculum document in Ontario, 
How do we achieve this strong influencing call?  We must become informed. There are resources for this purpose. They come in printed, visual and technical resources. 
When I refer to printed material, I am addressing our own league materials. All members receive the League magazine but many do not avail themselves of two other publications, Ontario Council’s Trillium News and Views and their Diocesan newsletter. 
It is for this reason that order forms are available throughout the convention for the Trillium News and Views. Sharing these documents is a good idea but often we don’t get an entire picture. One of the main outcries within the councils is that chairpersons do not participate in reporting at meetings and that Madame President takes the lead in most matters because of the lack of initiative from other individuals. Along with this is the need for our presidents to empower our executive to act on the responsibilities that are a part of their portfolio. Allow change to happen in these situations and provide a complete picture for each executive member so that other members are active and enthusiastic about issues and plans. What happens if a piece is missing from the puzzle? We throw it out! Is that what is happening with the League? Keep it together!
The mailing list for the newsletter has been revamped and mailing labels will have the year and season that your subscription expires.

A directive and survey were sent out to each Diocesan President and Communication chair to increase subscriptions, The display and sale of materials has met with success and hopefully this process will continue to be used at each meeting whether local, diocesan or provincial wide.

Lastly, the survey was completed by several councils. Your feedback was important and hopefully we will meet your needs and requests.

Newsletters are also available on our computer sites:

www.cwl.ca
www.cwl on

My responsibility is to be your advocate for NEWS.
Never Ending CWL Stories !
Respectfully submitted,

Suzanne Mullins

